
To: Mendocino County Supervisors, and Health Officer 
Dr. Andrew Coren, MD, 
 
Subject: COVID-19 Update, item 5a 11-9-2021 
 
I have read Dr. Coren’s COVID-19 Update and feel 
compelled to comment about the need to vaccinate 
children 5-11 years of age. 
 
Citing “grave errors” in a CDC study published in April 
2021 in The New England Journal of Medicine, two New 
Zealand researchers Simon Thornley, Ph.D., and 
Aleisha Brock, Ph.D., are calling for an immediate halt 
to COVID mRNA vaccination of children and pregnant 
women. 
 

These researchers argue that “the sweeping 
conclusions of safety” are not convincing, given the 
CDC study’s limitation. They suggest the immediate 
withdrawal of mRNA vaccine used in “pregnancy and 
breastfeeding” along with the withdrawal of mRNA to 
children or those of child-bearing age in the general 
population.”  
 

The Epoch Times November 2, 2021 

 

 

On September 13th 2021, the four Chief Medical 
Officer’s (CMO’s) of the United Kingdom advised the UK 





It would be good that we as a County wait until more 
research has been done before we start jabbing little 
children.   
 

Last week, the City fathers in the northern California 
town of Oroville declared Oroville its own "constitutional 
republic" independent of federal and state governments. 
The resolution, which was approved Tuesday by the 
Oroville City Council by a 6-1 vote, declares the town a 
"Constitutional Republic City," a designation it says 
enables the city to declare state and federal government 
orders it considers "unconstitutional" null and void. The 
move is largely in response to COVID-19-related 
restrictions and vaccine mandates, particularly those 
imposed by California Governor Gavin Newsom. 

 

 
Sincerely, Annemarie Weibel 




